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I. PROPOSED REVISION
Under the provisions of this bill, employees of local health departments who were employed prior to January 1, 2005, participating in KERS, and who retire between November 1, 2005 and January 1, 2006 under early retirement provisions may receive an additional 10% service credit added to their total service provided their employing health department signs an agreement with KRS to pay the actuarial cost of the added service. The total service credit used to compute the added service will not include any previously purchased non-qualified service or any sick leave service credit awarded at retirement.  The additional service credit awarded shall not be used for determining insurance benefits, nor will it change the reduction applicable to benefits paid before the normal retirement date.

The systems’ actuary shall determine the cost of the service. Any employee electing to retire under the provisions of this bill will forfeit the additional service credit added if he or she returns to work for the health dept, in any capacity, within a period equal to the amount of service credit added or 2 years, whichever is less.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
As estimated by KRS staff and confirmed by the undersigned actuary, if all local health departments participated and all eligible members retired, the local health departments would need to pay a combined total actuarial cost of approximately $8.7 million to purchase the additional 10% service. The actuarial cost is based on service purchase factors already approved by the KRS to charge for service purchases under existing rules. The bill calls for the actuarial purchase factors to take into account the additional service, but the factors described in the bill do not account for immediate retirement. The purchase factors used to charge for additional service are designed to be used in an ongoing plan situation by members who will not necessarily retire when service is purchased. Thus, the purchase factors do not take into account the earlier-than-expected retirement age of members participating in this proposed program. On average, we estimate participating members would retire 3.2 years earlier than expected. However, since this bill does not affect the early retirement reductions, the actuarial purchase factors should be adequate even though members retire earlier than expected.

Up to 723 members of the KERS could be eligible for this program if all local health departments participate. The likely rate of actual participation in this proposed program is unknown at this time.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

If all possible members participate and retire early under this program, then up to 1.5% of the active population of KERS could retire earlier than expected and with increased service. Because the additional service will be financed by actuarially adequate service purchase factors, the KERS Non-Hazardous contribution rate should not be materially affected.

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same data, actuarial assumptions, methods and plan provisions as used in the June 30, 2004 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated. This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.
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